Addingham Parish Council - Meeting 21/02/2024

Clerks report on matters Arising - report for information

- The Clerk has reported all the gullies on Silsden Road. They are all full of debris which
 is at least 2ft deep. (reported 22/10). Update 02/11 they will be cleared w/c 6th
 November. *Update site visit by Clerk on 14th November identified that gullies had
 not been cleared. Reported again to Paul Naylor
- Clerk has escalated the previous request for a new bin at the bus stop on Main Street opp. Cricket Club. There is no update
- Clerk has followed up a concern from a resident regarding the Public Right Of Way at the top of Stockinger Lane. Officers have agreed to visit. Chased on 19th September. Update received to confirm that following a site visit, officers have placed remedial work low on the list of priorities. Update on 22/10: The path has been partially cleared by a volunteer. BMDC Rights of Way team will return to widen the dug out area. Clerk chased 2nd Feb for further update.
- Clerk has chased the ongoing matter of 20MPH zone on the Big Meadow Drive Estate. Clerk has referred the matter to Highways via District Cllr Whitaker. The scheme will be added to the Highways programme 2024/25, subject to approval by Keighley Area Committee.
- The clerk has reported the overgrown hedgerow along the full length of Ilkley Old Road. Requesting that contractors from BMDC come and cut back as soon as possible. There is no update
- The Clerk has received an enquiry from a resident regarding the maintenance of a large overgrown flower bed on land at the corner of Old Station Way and Main Street. Clerk has made enquiries with BMDC. Update 2nd Feb 2024: re-sent enquiry to ward office.
- Cllr Cobley has reported 2 media cabinets to Virgin Media as they require a coat of paint. Locations: Bark Lane and Green Lane. Update 2nd Feb 2024: Virgin contractors will undertake the work within 4 weeks.
- Addingham Environment Group have carried out maintenance and pruning on the hedges at the Bowling club.
- BMDC has removed Ivy from the village gardens.
- The Craven Ward office has appointed two new staff members: Debbie Thornton debbie.thornton@bradford.gov.uk and Becci Gunning Becci.Gunning@bradford.gov.uk
- The Hub has arranged for a newspaper and milk delivery service in preparation of the closure of our current supplier.
- Clerk has attended online webinar with Scribe Software to aid the preparation for year-end financial procedures.
- Repairs to the BKV sign on The Green are underway. The Civic Society have taken this restoration project on.
- The Clerk has requested the BMDC re-fill empty grit bins at 12 locations. These were filled on 8th February.
- The Clerk reported a fallen tree on the Dalesway on 24th January. Cllr Cobley and village lengthsman visited the site and notified homeowner. Council contractor made safe on 26th. Tree cleared by arborist appointed by homeowner on 9th Feb.